Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
March 20, 2008
Members present were:  Glen Scott, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Rick Upton, Jim Purdy Barb Scott and Jack Busher.
The meeting was called to order at 5:40pm.

Old Business

The minutes from the last meeting (February 2008) were reviewed and approved by a unanimous vote. 
Endowment:  Waiting on final copy from the donor’s lawyer.  
Trail Guide:  Jack has been out of town and unable to work on publication.  His goal is to have the first edition published by mid-May.  He is having concerns about putting the trail guide on the website and the board agreed with him.     
Newman Property:  No new developments.
Merchandise Sales:  Jim contacted Safeway and they informed him of the requirements to ask to set up a table in front of the store to sell shirts and provide information about the park.  He will draft a letter with 3 dates during the week in June, July and August during the week and include proper 501(c)3 documentation they need.  

We have the opportunity to earn some funds by selling an “Herbarium” CD that is currently being edited by Pat Grove.  It has already been authored and our cost would be only the CD’s.  A motion was made to move forward with this project and approved unanimously.  

Committee Reports
Finance:  Our current account balance is $13,087.35.  Barb presented an updated financial report that was approved unanimously by the board.  We discussed closing the Capital One account and placing the money elsewhere as there were not very consumer oriented when Barb contacted them to make changes.  Lori will look at transferring the money back into the First Bank account until we find somewhere else to put it.  
Membership:  One new member since we last met.
Communications:  Discussed our website and the need to find someone to manage it since Jim Schwerin left the board.  Jack said he would ask Kathleen if she would like to help out.   Jack just recently published our latest newsletter and it looks fantastic as always.  
Programs:  April 19 will be a Military Appreciation day which is also the Geocaching event day.  We are providing meat for the Geocache event.  A motion was made and approved unanimously to spend up to $250 for food for the event.  
Glen suggested we review the program and events matrix once per quarter to align the budget with it.  

Park Manager Update

No park manager to give us an update this month as neither Rich nor Monique were able to attend the meeting.
Volunteer Update:  There is a new volunteer meeting on April 15 and Brian has a group interested.  The Adopt a Trail program Brian has started is up and going strong.  Some volunteer trail days have been scheduled all throughout the summer.  A request has been made to reload the food card for volunteer activities.  A motion was made to approve $200 for a food card.  Motion was approved unanimously. 

New business
 Bicycle and Trails Booth June 7 at America the Beautiful Park from 10:00 – 4:00.  It is a refundable $50 fee to have a booth.  The board voted unanimously to participate.  Rick will contact Eric Hill to proceed.    

T4T is up and running again and offering computer classes.
Next meeting will be held April 17 at 5:30 in the Visitor Center.  Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved.  Meeting adjourned at 7:00 pm.
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare

